
EMIS Change 22-4: Public Comments & Responses 
 
*Please note that names and contact information have been removed from this document. 
 
Public Comment #1 
Sent: Wednesday, April 28, 2021 9:32 AM 
To: EDU EMISPublicComments <EMISPublicComments@education.ohio.gov> 
Subject: Change 22-4 Remove GY 
 
Our Cosmetology students  take their 12 pnt. credential test  after school is over their Sr. year.  Since we 
will not be able to report this credential in the March follow up, does that mean this program will never 
show students with a credential?  How will this affect other credential reporting that takes place the 
summer after graduation? 
 
(We are a JVS and do not have a G reporting prd.) 
 
 
From: EDU EMISPublicComments <EMISPublicComments@education.ohio.gov>  
Sent: Wednesday, May 12, 2021 8:07 AM 
Subject: RE: Change 22-4 Remove GY 
 
You will still have the ability to report industry credentials (GW records) during March D, such as the 
cosmetology license. This proposed change will only eliminate the CTE Webxam assessments (GY 
records) reporting from March D. I hope this helps to clarify. 
 
Thank you for your feedback and interest in EMIS. The data that districts and community schools report 
to the Ohio Department of Education play a critical role in shaping students’ opportunities. 
 
Office of Data Quality & Governance  
25 South Front Street 
Columbus, Ohio 43215-4183 
education.ohio.gov 

 
Learn more about #EachChildOurFuture, Ohio’s plan to ensure each child is challenged, prepared and empowered. 
 
 
Public Comment #2 
Sent: Wednesday, April 7, 2021 12:00 PM 
To: EDU EMISPublicComments <EMISPublicComments@education.ohio.gov> 
Subject: EMIS Change #22-4, Public Comment 
 
Change 22-4 indicates that the GY record will no longer be reported in Period D, but it can be reported in 
period G.  However, JVS districts don't report in period G and the GY records are to be reported by the 



district that is providing the CTE program.  Will the home district be allowed to report the GY records in 
period G if they were missed by the JVS? 
 
From: EDU EMISPublicComments <EMISPublicComments@education.ohio.gov>  
Sent: Tuesday, May 18, 2021 2:00 PM 
Subject: RE: EMIS Change #22-4, Public Comment 
 
Thank you for your feedback about the reporting of GY records in March D. Your feedback has been 
provided to the Office of CTE for their consideration and awareness. CTE has indicated that Tech skill 
now uses only students who were concentrators in the reporting year. It includes assessments taken and 
reported in the year, as well as any aligned assessments from the prior year.  As such, we encourage 
districts to focus first and foremost on the CTE assessment reporting for the current year for the 
greatest impact. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Office of Data Quality & Governance  
25 South Front Street 
Columbus, Ohio 43215-4183 
education.ohio.gov 

 
Learn more about #EachChildOurFuture, Ohio’s plan to ensure each child is challenged, prepared and empowered. 
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